
 

 
 

  

 

  

 As I was preparing to write for this month’s Newsletter, I was thinking 
about how communication between homes and school can be improved.  
Coincidentally I received an email reminding me to promote the QParents 
app.   
 
I will include some information for parents and carers who have not yet 
downloaded this useful tool. 
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U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  

 
 1 – 12 September 

YR11 Camp 

13 September 
Last Day of Term 3 

30 September 
First Day of Term 4 

9 October 
Water Bomb Wednesday at 

Senior 

5 November 
Awards Night 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C  M E E T I N G   
Our P&C meeting will be held at the   

Junior Campus: Staff Meeting 
Room 

Wednesday, 16th October 
 at 7:00pm  

 
All parents and community members 

are welcome and encouraged to 
attend. 

 

Principal 
Mr Rob Slater 

Head of Senior Campus 
Mr Chris Pocock 

Head of Residential Campus 
Mrs Cath McGrath-Jeffrey 
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 Visit our school website 

 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 

 

Regards, 
Mr Rob Slater 

Principal 

  Find us on Facebook 

https://spinifexsc.eq.edu.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/SpinifexSC/
https://www.facebook.com/SpinifexSC/
https://spinifexsc.eq.edu.au/Pages/default.aspx
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Cross Country 

 
Well done to all the students named age champion at the cross-country in week 5.  
Congratulations Rifle House for being the cross-country house champions.  
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P&C General Meeting  

Parents and Citizen Meetings are on the third Wednesday of each month. The meetings are a great 
way to make a positive contribution to the life of our school. The P&C General Meeting will occur 
Wednesday 23rd October in the Junior Campus Staff Meeting Room starting at 7:00pm. 
 

2024 Next Step Year 12 Completers Survey 

All our students who completed Year 12 last year will soon receive an invitation to do the Next Step 
survey. The short five-minute survey asks graduates about the study and work they have been doing 
since finishing school. The results from the survey help our school improve our senior programs and 
prepare students for work and further study. 

We ask parents, siblings and friends to encourage our graduates to complete the survey. If their contact 
details have changed, please assist survey interviewers with their updated details or forward the survey 
to their new address so they can participate. Graduates may receive an invitation by mail, email or phone. 
The survey can be completed online or by phone. 

For more information about Next Step, including previous results, visit www.qld.gov.au/nextstep. 

 
QParents & BPOINT Payments  

We would like to encourage all parents to join QParents. 
Letters with codes are making their way home year level 
by year level and an information sheet has been attached 
to the end of this newsletter. The preferred method of 
payments for school fees is BPOINT and this is easily 
accessible through the QParents App or 
https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/dete  We also accept 
direct deposit, or payment at the school offices. 

When making BPOINT payments, please pay each invoice 
line separately as it appears on the statement, do not pay 
one total amount as this will delay processing the payment. 
Please see the attached flyer for instructions, or visit the 
school office at either campus for assistance. 

The QParents app can also be used to view and update 
attendance and student details, download report cards, 
timetables, invoices and view other important 
information.  We highly recommend using QParents, if you 
are interested, please contact our Offices. 

 

http://www.qld.gov.au/nextstep
https://www.bpoint.com.au/payments/dete
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QKR APP 

QKR app is a secure method to order and 
pay for a variety of non-invoiced school 
items at a time and place that suits you. The 
app also keeps receipts and allows you to 
send by email if required. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
School GP Clinic 
Our free GP Clinic located at the Junior Campus Office and will 
have a GP from Gidgee Healing available to ALL Spinifex students 
for appointments every Friday from 8:30am to 12pm. 
 
To be able to see the Doctor parents must first complete a Gidgee 
Healing consent form. All students 15 years and under will require 
a parent or nominated carer to be present for their appointments. 
Students 16 and over will not need to have a parent attend in 
person but will still need to have returned a signed consent form 
Appointments for this year can be made through Elsa Claassen at 
Junior on 4740 1111 or by emailing GP@spinifexsc.eq.edu.au 
 
All consent forms can be found on our website:  
https://spinifexsc.eq.edu.au/ 
Our school / Initiatives / Related Links 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:GP@spinifexsc.eq.edu.au
https://spinifexsc.eq.edu.au/
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In and around school  

Year 8 Science 

This This term, Year 8 students have been learning about the human body, focusing on the different 
body systems and how they work together to support the function of the organism. In Week 6, students 
had the unique opportunity to participate in a pig heart dissection, bringing their studies to life in a 
hands-on and memorable way. 

During the dissection, students made a coronal plane cut, allowing them to explore the internal 
structure of the heart. They were able to feel the strength of the heart muscle tissue and the texture of 

the veins and arteries. With guidance, students identified the four chambers of the heart, located 
heartstrings, and even found blood clots, deepening their understanding of how the heart functions. 
This practical experience was an invaluable part of their learning journey, giving students a tangible 
connection to the concepts they’ve been studying. They should be incredibly proud of their efforts and 
the knowledge they’ve gained throughout this term.  

                   Miss Mikayla Cook 
Teacher / Year 8 Co-ordinator 
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Book Week 2024 

The Junior Campus celebrated Book Week from 19th August - 23rd August. Throughout the week, students were 
reminded of the magic of reading, the benefits of reading and the joy reading can bring. Shortlisted books were 
available for loan, with 'Scar Town' by Tristan Bancks being a popular choice amongst the students. Two Book 
Week competitions ran during the week; a short story and poster competition.  
 
Throughout the week, staff participated in a Department Challenge by creating some wonderful doors based 
around this year's Book Week theme, Reading is Magic. Our three Year 9 judges, Holly Jobling, Emily Wilson and 
Yone' Buys analysed each door carefully and declared the Science Department as our winners. 
 
On Friday, we concluded Book Week with our annual Dress Up Day. A number of staffed and students arrived at 
school as their favourite characters from a variety of stories: Minecraft, Spiderman, Wizard of Oz, Anne of Green 
Gables, Rainbow Magic, Adventure Time and more! 
 
Congratulations to our Dress Up Day Winners: 
Year 7 - Brynn Lovelock 
Year 8 - Jasmine Harvey 
Year 9 - Rhys Munday 
Staff - Miss Lauren Brown 
The Short Story and Poster competition winners are still yet to be announced.  

                   Miss Hannah Bridges 
                                                                                                                                               Library Teacher Aide 
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Western Wednesday  Jeans for Genes Day!! 
 
Western Wednesday was a big hit at both the Senior and Junior Campus, raising $264.30 for the Jeans for Genes 
Research Foundation. 
Thank you to all students and staff that participated and contributed. There was some great Western Wear on 
show!!  
Congratulations to our 'Best Dressed' winners at Junior Campus, Mac and Kate.  

 
 

 
PBL Reward at Senior 

 
On Western Wednesday the Senior 
Campus were treated to their PBL 
reward. Ducks were hidden around 

the school and during lunch 
students searched, returning 
ducks for different prizes. 
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Interested in exploring the diverse roles available in the Navy, Army and Air Force? Chat with current 
serving members about job roles, further study opportunities, or flexible part-time commitments at the 
Mobile ADF Careers Centre 6:00 - 8:00pm, Wednesday 4th September at Red Earth Hotel, Cnr Rodeo & 
West St, Mount Isa, QLD, 4825. This is a great opportunity to ask any questions you have about Australian 
Defence Force careers and opportunities.  
Learn more about the roles on offer by visiting the ADF Careers website: https://www.adfcareers.gov.au 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Careers 

https://www.adfcareers.gov.au/
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Community News 
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